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Stow-on-the-Wold Town Council
Stow Youth Centre, Fosseway, Stow-on-the-Wold
Gloucestershire GL54 1DW
info@stowonthewold-tc.gov.uk
tel. 01451 832 585




Minutes	Council Meeting
		held on Thursday 30 April 2015 at 7:15pm
Present	
	Cllr. Simon Clarke
Cllr. Ben Eddolls
Cllr. Tom Edwards
Cllr. Roger George	
Cllr. Sue Green 
Cllr. Colin Smalley     
Cllr. Alun White 	             
	(SC) 
(BE) 
(TE) 
(RG)
(SG) 
(CS)
(AW)  Chair
	C. Cllr. Nigel Moor
J. Turner (Stow Times)
Chris Turner
2 x public 
Caroline Doran - Town Clerk 



	
Apologies  
Were received and accepted from Cllr. Robin Jones, Mike Curtis, Mike Moseley.

Code of Conduct and Declarations of Interest    AW & CS – Youth Club.

Formal Announcements from the Chair   None

Public Participation No comments were made at this stage

Minutes of Last Meeting
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 12 March 2015 with the correction were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.       
Proposed – BE   Seconded  - CS,  6  in favour  TE abstain

Matters Arising
SC, BE & SG thanked for delivering advertising for the Neighbourhood Plan Roadshow and election information to all the houses in the town.  This saved £600 that was to be paid to the Post Office.

1. Representatives on Outside Bodies

Police
a) 5 crimes were reported during March, the same number as last year. 
b) Speed checks were carried out on the Oddington Rd, Back Walls  and the Evesham Road. Five drivers have been issued with warning letters for travelling at over 50mph on the Evesham Road.

County Councillor Nigel Moor
a) Speed figures from the police are helpful as GCC are trying to deal with the problem of speeding.
b) Resurfacing Stow Hill:  A date has been set for September which NM considered sensible as it avoided the peak tourist season.  Patching will be done in the interim.  Council agreed to this proposal.  NM said GCC will be looking at night working.
c) Square Scheme:  NM/GCC would like the public consultation to take place in June/July.
STC asked that the pedestrian islands were removed from the drawing before they went out to consultation.
d) Parking Review: This will be considered by GCC on 13 May. 
e) VIC:  NM pleased that this is going ahead in consultation with St Edwards Hall Trustees. GCC are working on providing extra hours at the weekend using volunteers. STC are not involved in the running of the VIC or the recruitment of volunteers.
It was clarified that the foyer to be used on Sunday was the area leading to the library.
f) 803 Bus Service:  NM announced that there will be additional services running between Kingham and Rissington from the end of July.  NM will supply STC with a timetable in June/July.

NM was informed of road works over running their programme.

Stow Youth Club 
CDC planners have responded fairly positively to the suggestion of a building on the KGF. The Youth Club are exploring ways to release the asset value of the existing building.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Any proposals will be brought to full Council for its approval.

2. March Statement of Account 
There is £134,000 in the bank. 75% of this year’s budget has been spent.
Resolved:  Accounts for March were approved.             Proposed SG, Seconded  BE  6 in favour TE abstain

3. Delegated expenditure – for information (Open Spaces Act 1906 s 10)
a) 6’ Skip ordered for Well Lane clearance (£180. P&S Cttee. 24/3/15 item 5) 
b) Bench/bin cleaning, bench repair, re- grassing quote requested (P&S 24/3/15 item 4)
c) VIC signs (Council 12/2/15 item 15.04d)
d) Playground maintenance: Items identified for repair in the ROSPA Inspection Report.

4. Spending Requests
Resolved:  To approve the request of £250 for CiLCA registration (clerk training)
Proposed  AW, Seconded  BE  6 in favour TE  abstain  (LGA  1972 S111)

5. Charity Donations Distribution
AW & CS declared an interest. SG chaired this item
The council has been given £600 (£500 from a film company, £100 from parking charges on the QE2) to be passed on to local charities.  It was proposed that the money would be divided equally between the five charities nominated by council members: Stow Youth Club, Kates Home Nursing, Stow Disabled Association, Glos/Wilts Air Ambulance and the Acorns Childrens’ Hospice (Worc)
Amendment: As the youth club already receives money from STC the money should be divided equally between the remaining four charities. 
Resolved To give £150 each to Kates Home Nursing, Stow Disabled Association, Glos/Wilts Air Ambulance and the Acorns Childrens’ Hospice (Worc)
Proposed TE, Seconded RG 3 in favour 2 against

6. Regular Spending requests  
CT asked if it was appropriate for Council to make a financial decision it’s last meeting before an election.  SG explained that these were the necessary payments that covered the running costs of the council - pre-approving would mean that payments were not held up by meeting dates.
Resolved: To approve the attached regular spending items attached, to be reviewed Oct. 2105
Proposed SG, Seconded RG 6 in favour TE abstain  (LGA  1972 S111)

7. Insurance Renewal (renewal date 1 June)
Resolved: To accept the insurance quotation from Zurich for a period of 3 years.
Proposed: SG, Seconded AW All in favour  (LGA  1972 S111 & S112-119)

8. Coop Investments
Resolved: To invest £52,000 for 1 year in Lloyds Bank. 
Proposed AW, Seconded SG All in favour  (LGA  1972 S111)

9. Documents for Signing
Committee agreed to and witnessed the signing of the following documents:
a) Committee Terms of Reference 
b) Standing Orders 
c) Financial Regulations
d) VIC Partnership Agreement  
e) Parking Review Letter  ref. TPCDGCC011	

Clerk to amend to wording to the following and then send.
f) Chelt Gen Hospital A&E  ref. CDQE0062 – to emphasis the length of time it can take to reach Cheltenham or Gloucester  
g) Chaplin's Circus Letter/agreement
A letter of objection was considered by council but it was felt that events would sometimes take place on the QE2 field and the proposed location at the bottom of the field should minimise disruption. If the QE2 field is unsuitable because of levels the KGF could be offered.

10. Reports from Clerk, Committees and Working Groups

Clerk
a) Meeting dates.  These were agreed by full Council on 12th February 2015.
15.10	Meeting Dates
Resolved:  To accept the proposed dates and times for forthcoming meetings.  Dates after May to be confirmed by new Council      6 in favour 1 abstain
 To deal with a new application an extra planning meeting was proposed - Tuesday 5th May
 A finance meeting was proposed, to be held after the election - Thursday 21 May.
a) Play area safety (ROSPA) report has been received.  KGF is assessed as medium risk, Spring Gardens as low risk. Recommended repair work will be undertaken, see item 3d.
b) Internal Check: Mike Moseley has carried out an internal check of our financial systems
c) The internal auditor has checked our procedures, a report was attached to the agenda. We need adopt our standard policies, undertake risk management analysis and formalise our in-house receipt system.
d) VIC.  The VIC will be officially open on the 5th May
e) Election procedures:  Advice from CDC was circulated to members with the agenda.
f) Highway Notices: 
· Digbeth Street 27/4/15 – 1/5/15 Road closure
· Stow Fair 13/5/15 – 15/5/15 parking restrictions will apply
· Bottom of Stow Hill 29/4/15 – 1/2/15 work postponed
g) Clerk thanked members and CT for the work they have done and the time they had committed for the good of Stow.
AW thanked the outgoing council and CT and wished RG well in his future life away from Stow.

Neighbourhood Plan Committee (BE)
Four road shows were held around the town, there was a very poor turn out and those that did attend were thanked.  Responses received included:  finding better ways for the town to communicate, traffic speed in Swell, doctors surgery, parking, housing opportunities for the young.

Planning Committee (AW)
a) Council received minutes of the  meetings held on  31/3/15 & 21/4/15 
b) Bretton House Appeal: AW and CT spoke and expressed concern about the AONB, the traffic implications and opposed the suggestion of a footpath across the allotments. 
c) Doctors Surgery.  The council supported the need for a new surgery to serve Stow and will consider any revised applications when they come before the council.

Traffic and Parking Committee
Council received minutes of the meetings held on 17/3/15 & 28/4/15

Staffing Committee (AW)
The clerk and deputy clerk have had an appraisal and achieved their targets.

Silver Group (AW)
AW and CS are members of the Silver Group.  Police and CDC do not anticipate any particular threat of disturbance at the May gathering. Temporary parking restrictions will be in place. The police contact number over the period of the fair will be 0771 2887889.  The Silver Group is run by CDC.

Correspondence was made available for inspection

Any Other Business
The farmers market was requested permission to hold 2 markets per month during the summer.  The new parks and square committee will consider this request. Clerk to respond to Mr Gerbrands.
J Turner suggested that one stall could be provided free of a local person.

The meeting closed at 8.35pm

Date of next Council meeting:  Thursday 14 May 2015 at 7.15pm



Signed ……………………………………            Date ……………………………………… 
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